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Minutes of the July 10, 2019 Board Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held at the Gales Ferry Office
SCRRRA Board Meeting – July 10, 2019
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1. Call Meeting to Order 

John Phetteplace called the meeting to order at 2:05 pm.
	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	A
	Michael Urgo
	North Stonington Representative
	A

	Todd Babbitt
	Griswold Representative
	A
	Don Hill
	North Stonington Alternate Representative
	P

	Gary Schneider
	Groton Representative
	P
	Patrick McLaughlin
	Norwich Alternate Representative
	P

	David Atwater
	Groton Alternate Representative
	P
	Robert Congdon
	Preston Representative
	A

	Joe Lozier
	Ledyard Representative
	A
	Catherine Osten
	Sprague Representative
	A

	Steve Masalin
	Ledyard Alternate Representative
	P
	Denise Dembinski
	Sprague Alternate Representative
	P

	Ronald McDaniel
	Montville Representative
	P
	John Phetteplace
	Stonington Representative & Board President
	P

	Donald Bourdeau
	Montville Alternate Representative
	A
	Daniel Matheson
	Waterford Alternate Representative
	P

	Brian Sear
	New London Representative
	P
	
	
	

	David DeNoia
	New London Alternate Representative
	A
	
	
	


2.    Roll Call
 P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent    
Quorum present 

Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director; Rebecca Chapman, SCRRRA Operations Administrator/Outreach Coordinator; Chris Roman, SCRRRA Finance Manager, SCRRRA Legal Counsel Richard Barger & SCRRRA Consultant Jim Bolduc 

2. public communication and correspondence
Dave Aldridge reviewed several articles (Levi’s Clean Up Crew – New London & Trade war trashing recyclables).  Mr. Aldridge also reviewed the CCM recycling education flyer.  Mr. McDaniel commented that he had forwarded an article regarding Covanta and five towns signing a contract.  David Atwater thanked Mr. Aldridge and Becky Chapman for the recycling presentation to the Groton Town council.  Mr. Atwater advised that it was very informative.
3. Act on minutes of meeting held on June 12, 2019
Minutes were approved.  Majority was in favor, none were opposed.

Abstentions: None
(Motion by Ronald McDaniel, 2nd by Patrick McLaughlin)
4. finance reports
Chris Roman reviewed the May 2019 finance report.  Gary Schneider recommended a different format for the Finance report – something more in line like the investment report.  Recommending something of a higher level instead of the profit & loss format.  There was some group discussion – all in favor for a change in format.  Mr. Aldridge commented that they would work on the re-formatting. The reformatted report will be presented to the Executive Committee for review.
Finance Report was approved.   
Majority was in favor, none were opposed. 

            (Motion by Ronald McDaniel, 2nd by Don Hill) 

5.   

president’s / staff reports


Project:
I. Annual Transportation Reimbursement:  David Aldridge reviewed the FY 2019 Annual Transportation reimbursements.   Mr. Phetteplace asked if this will be reformatted for next year.  Mr. Aldridge replied that it will have to be reviewed.
Motion to approve the FY 2019 Transportation Subsidy as presented.

Majority was in favor, Steve Masalin opposed

(Motion by Ronald McDaniel, 2nd by Gary Schneider)

II. Composting Update:  Dave Aldridge advised that at the last Board meeting – he presented the idea of a food scrap composting facility and the Board approved to conduct a feasibility study.  Since then Winston Averill and Mr. Aldridge have been actively collecting information regarding siting and DEEP permitting requirements.  Mr. Aldridge advised that his has joined the US Composting Council and I have had lengthy conversations with Greg Gelewski who developed the facility in Syracuse, the staff at the US Composting Council.  Mr. Aldridge also spoke with the Center for Environmental technology – a group that would provide start up onsite consulting at no cost.    Everyone that Mr. Aldridge has spoken with has advised him to take a composting course to better understand the process of developing a facility.  Mr. Aldridge had reserved two spots for Mr. Averill and himself to attend a week long course the first week of August at Cornell University.   In addition to learning how to make compost and the science behind it, the course also covers site selection, design, storm water management, odor control, dealing with state regulations and marketing of finished product.  The course total cost for two spots is $1,740 and Mr. Aldridge made reservations at the local hotel at an additional cost of $2,056.  Mr. Aldridge asked the for Board approval for the expenditures which can be cancelled if necessary. Mr. Aldridge also advised that in addition to the research – he has met with Mike Urgo of North Stonington and the Groton Conservation Council to discuss potential sites.  He plans on scheduling additional meetings with other town CEOs and certainly Preston and 
president’s / staff reports continued

Ledyard.  Mr. Schneider commented that the next step needs to get in the consultant to help with the site selection.  Mr. Aldridge responded that he will get some pricing for a consultant.
Motion to approve the expenses for the Executive Director & Recycling Coordinator for attending the Composting Course at Cornell University. the FY 2019 Transportation Subsidy as presented.

Discussion:  Gary Schneider commented that he does not have an issue with staff getting educated, but he is concerned that the thought is that SCRRRA would not still need to hire a consultant to help with the siting.  Mr. Aldridge commented that SCRRRA would still need to hire a consultant with this project.

Majority was in favor, non were opposed

(Motion by Steve Masalin, 2nd by Denise Dembinski)

III. Municipal Measurement Program:  Dave Aldridge stated that at the last SWAC meeting – DEEP included a presentation on the Municipal Measurement Program (MMP).  The program is a collaboration between Re-Trac (the programming entity, and the Recycling Partnership).  The MMP is a free web-based service providing standardized program assessment management tools to municipal program managers.  It is based on several municipal surveys intended to harmonize terminology and the methodologies in support of consistent measurement across the US and Canada.  Connecticut is the first state to subscribe to this service in the hope that it will eventually replace some of its current DEEP reports.  The program is currently being expanded to also include county level or regional reporting.  DEEP is looking for municipalities to participate in a one-year trial of the system.  Anyone that participated will be completing these reports in addition to current reporting.  Mr. Aldridge is reviewing this with the Board now in case DEEP reaches out to your municipality directly.  Mr. Aldridge stated that he has a concern that this information may or may not help DEEP, but it will be shared with the Recycling Partnership, a national company that is funded by large industry
6.    Executive Session:      Motion to go into Executive Session at 2:45 pm


    
             

      To discuss the contract negotiations 


            (Motion by Ronald McDaniel, 2nd by Gary Schneider)
  Inviting SCRRRA representatives, SCRRRA staff, Attorney Richard 

  Barger & Jim Bolduc 

Exited executive Session at 3:31 PM - No votes were taken during the Executive Session.
7.  New Business:  Gary Schneider asked if all of the wood grinding equipment was located at North Stonington.  Mr. Aldridge stated that it will be after the North Stonington Fair.  Mr. Schneider asked for the grinding report and Mr. Aldridge advised that the report is completed for the Executive Committee.  Chris Roman commented that five GPS units have been purchased and need to be charged up prior to installation.  Mr. Schneider asked if the insurance was all in place and Mr. Aldridge replied that it was.  Steve Masalin commented about the SCRRRA recycling brochure that was sent out with the town of Ledyard’s tax invoices.  One comment on the 
NEW BUSINESS CONTINUED

      Ledyard Facebook went crazy – regarding the acceptance of the #1 & #2 plastics.  Then a resident called Willimantic Waste and they stated that no – they accept #3 thru #7.  Ms. Chapman advised that she had commented on that post along with contacted Willimantic Waste to make sure their representatives were on the same page.  Ms. Chapman also commented that SCRRRA need their support.  Many of the residents have no idea who SCRRRA is or our role.

ADJOURNMENT
John Phetteplace requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion to adjourn was made by 
Don Hill and seconded by Ronald McDaniel and was approved unanimously.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Schneider
Secretary
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